
Another busy week at Winwick CE! 

Children have collected donations for Comic Relief today by coming into school dressed in red to help 

provide support to different children who may need this.  Our newsletter prayer this week also focuses 

on this subject too. 

It’s not just the children who have been working hard this week; Miss Platt and Miss Ovington have 

been learning outside of the classroom this week and have begun their training for Forest Schools 

which will be completed by next academic year.  As part of our development of the Butterfly Garden, 

we will be utilising this space for Forest Schools once their training is completed.  As we move into next 

academic year, we will be able to share more details about this exciting project. 

Next week we have our Parental Maths morning, with information being sent out already via School 

PING.  Please note that this event is needing a lot of  careful coordination around spaces that we have 

around school to ensure we can fit the adults/children and activities.  

Unfortunately, as noted in the reminder PING, if you have not signed up for this event by the deadline 

(21.03.25 at 1.30pm), we will not be able to add anyone one onto the list after this event.   

Our annual Easter Service will be taking place at St Oswald’s on 10th April at 10am, with families wel-

come to attend. More details will follow about this nearer the time, but please put the date in your dia-

ry if you wish to attend as it would be lovely to share our Easter celebrations with you.  

Finally, a huge THANK YOU to our PTFA who have worked tirelessly to organise the family Easter Bingo 

event which is taking place at Winwick Leisure Centre this evening.  Thanks to your donations from the 

recent non-uniform day, we collected around 8 binbags full of Easter Eggs to support with prizes for 

this event—so there will be lots of tasty treats if you happen to be a lucky winner this evening.   

Have a wonderful weekend.  

Mrs Duckett and the Winwick Team  

Our School Vision: ‘In God’s love, aspire and achieve to be the best.’  - Corinthians 16:14 

Headteacher: Mrs Laura Duckett 

Deputy Headteacher: Mr Stuart Nicholls 

Assistant Headteacher: Mrs Kelly Mather 

Chair of Governors: Mrs J Neal     

Email: winwick_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk  

Our focus value for this half term is… 

HUMILITY  (also, LENT) 

Friday 21st  March 2025 

Prayer for the Week… 

Lord, we lift up to you all the children in need, those facing hardship, hunger, and danger. Grant 
them your protection, nurture their spirits, and guide them toward a future filled with hope 

and opportunity. Amen  



 

 
Tuesday 25th March: World Maths Day in school – children invited to dress 
as ‘TT Rockstars’.  (see PING).  
Tuesday 25th March, 9-10am: Parental Maths Workshop, followed by 
Maths Activities with the children in class (one adult per family – see 
PING). 

 

PARENTS’ EVENING 

Parents’ Evening will be held on… WEDNESDAY 9th APRIL 2025 

Appointments are open for booking via School PING. 

At Parents’ Evening, you will have the opportunity to see your child’s books and find out more 

about their   progress and personal targets, as well as how you can support them at home.   

For parents of our SEND children, additional appointments will also be bookable via School 

PING, where you will have the opportunity to meet with your child’s class teacher and our 

SENDCo, Mrs Mather, to discuss your child’s individual needs in more detail.  

 

 

 

Monday 31st March to Tuesday 22nd April: Warrington Schools Primary Arts Network (PAN) 
Art Exhibition displayed in the Golden Square. Our children’s work will be displayed as part of 
the exhibition. Why not have a day out in the Easter Holidays to go and have a look?  
Tuesday 1st April: PTFA Break the Rules for April Fools (more details to follow via School 
PING).  
Thursday 3rd April, EVENING: Primary Arts Network (PAN) Year 5 Performance at the Parr 
Hall – see PING  
Friday 4th April: Enrichment Clubs Finish  
Wednesday 9th April: Parents’ Evening (see PING).  
Thursday 10th April, 10am: Easter Celebration in Church followed by the Coffee Morning in 
the Church Hall.  All welcome.  
Friday 11th April: Class Rewards Day  for all classes.   
Friday 11th April, 2pm: School Closes for the Easter Holidays  



    

     

REMINDER: PARKING 
 

This is a polite reminder to please be considerate to our  neighbours when parking to drop-off/collect your 
child from school.  Please DO NOT park across people’s driveways or restrict access along footpaths.  

 
Also, a gentle reminder that parents/carers should NOT park on the Premier Inn carpark and, if using the 

Swan carpark, you should be walking around and NOT cutting through the fencing.   
 

Thank you for your support with this.  

As a church school, our church at St Oswald’s is really important to us.  Our children 

love being able to visit the church to attend services and different events              

throughout the school year and it is important that we support them as part of our 

wider community. 

Each week, we will share information from St Oswald’s with you on our newsletter 

and we will also be sharing different key dates with you about the events in our 

local community that are supporting our church.   

Our joint services are held at: 

Sunday 23rd March, 10.30m: Holy Communion in the Church Hall led by Rev. Alan 

St Oswald’s Church, Golborne Road, Winwick, WA2 8SZ  

Christ Church, Lady Lane, Croft, WA3 7AU 

Newchurch Parish Church, Church Lane, Culcheth, WA3 5ET  

Even though there is always a warm welcome at Church, we advise you to dress according to the 

weather. Please wrap up warm. 

Messy Church 

Messy Church has also resumed and you can keep up with updates on the Facebook page:  

Messy Church - St Oswald's Winwick  

See the Link below for more details about the next Messy Church Session: 

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/15319/service-and-events/events/1024754/ 

www.stoswaldwinwick.church/ 

Thursday Coffee Mornings - ”Warm and Welcome Chat” 

In the church hall from 10.00am to 12pm every other Thursday 
 

"Warm and Welcome Chat" 

 

Everyone is welcome, especially those who are feeling lonely!  Come along to the church hall and meet oth-

er people, have a chat, refreshments available for a small charge of £1.  Please help us spread the word to 

let everyone know!29 February then every 2 weeks afterwards. 

https://www.facebook.com/messychurchstoswaldwinwick/
https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/15319/service-and-events/events/1024754/
https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Reception: Esme B and Rex for all of Reception 

Year 1 : Freddie T 

Year 2: Max W 

Year 3: Jensen L  

Year 4: Alfie H 

Year 5: Jack M 

Year 6 : Ila k 

Reception: Avery Mc 

Year 1:  Isaac A for Y1 

Year 2: Evrett G 

Year 3:Harley H 

Year 4: Sophie G 

Year 5: Zac C 

Year 6 : Annie B 

Reception: John W 

Year 1:  Isabella R 

Year 2: Ellie Mc 

Year 3: Alayah C 

Year 4: Nancie H 

Year 5: Ruth A 

Year 6 : Isabelle F 

Reception: Sienna G 

Year 1:  Joey L 

Year 2: Ronnie W 

Year 3: Phoebe W 

Year 4: Xander W 

Year 5: Harry W 

Year 6 : Rhys B 

Reception: Neo D 

Year 1:  Jacob T 

Year 2: Priyah CC 

Year 3: Ari B 

Year 4: George L 

Year 5: Ruben M 

Year 6 : Eva B 

Dojos KS1 - Year 1 

 KS2 - Year 3 

Attendance : 

 Year 6 with 99.23 

Golden Broom:  

Reception 

Reading Award:  

Year 4 

House Points:  

Roald Dahl 


